
JUNE – AUGUST 2024 
 
Dear Pastor and Co-laborers in Christ, 
 
God is good all the time! All the time God is good! We fail short many times recognizing 
the blessings of God upon our lives and ministries. He has taken care of us since the day 
He saved us, called us, and sent us into His harvest. So many blessings that they are 
innumerable and bountiful. Praise the Lord for the work He has done in Brazil and the 
souls He has saved over the years. It is all because of Him and His grace towards us and 
the souls of men, women, and children. Missions is the heartbeat of God, and it is a 
pleasure to be involved in His labors. Without you being partners with us on the field, 
we could not get the job done. With your sacrifice and love, we can carry the gospel to 
those who have never heard a clear presentation of the gospel, and many have believed 
upon Him. 
 
We are making our plans to go to Brazil the first week of January, the Lord willing. We 
have $1,500 of the $5,000 needed for tickets and hotel expenses. We are trusting the 
Lord to provide, as we need to book our tickets by September to get good seats on the 
plane. Pray -- His will be done. 
 
Our pastors are doing a great job in the  
churches, and some souls are being saved.  
It is great when a church adds new people  
and sees them grow in the Lord. The fourth  
church is in a building program, and God is  
blessing the work. Pastor William and the  
congregation are excited to get in the new  
church. I hope to have some pictures soon  
to share with you. We want to see God  
bless the churches and send revival to His  
people. We need a move of God to stir  
hearts and give a new burden to win souls  
for Christ. We must share the Gospel to the  
lost. We cannot save them, but we must tell 
them. God help us to preach His Word and  
give out tracts so they may know. Our  
time is short and the trumpet, I believe,  
will sound soon.  
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR PRAYERS AND YOUR SUPPORT. WE NEED BOTH TO GET THE 
JOB DONE. WE LOVE YOU ALL! 
 
IN HIS SERVICE, 
 

DR. ROBERT AND CATHY SMITH 
SOUTH AMERICAN FIELD DIRECTOR/ INTERNATIONAL CONSULTANT 


